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QUESTION:  The budget notes an increase of about 4.4 percent in RE valuations. What are the projects that have accounted for that and what are the associated dollar amounts for each?
RESONDENT:  	Matt Brinkley, Budget Manager
Kenneth C. Pennoyer, Business Management Director
RESPONSE:  The Manager’s Recommended Budget is based on a valuation of $8,225,444,551 that was provided to the Town from both Orange and Durham counties.  This number represents an increase of $356,606,213 over the current fiscal year’s budget.  We received figures from Orange County on some major developments that are driving this number (see table below).
The larger factor in the increased property valuation is the difference between the expected loss of value through appeals after the revaluation and the actual loss of value.  Orange County’s post revaluation number included a significant allowance for losses due to appeals.  The revenue neutral tax rate was based on this conservative number.  The actual loss of value due to appeal was considerably less than expected and that translates into an increase in the 2018 valuation (the FY19 tax levy is based on the 2018 valuation).  The source of this increase is revaluation of existing property that was not included in the 2017 valuation rather than from new development.  
	Property
	2017 Valuation
	2018 Valuation
	Increase

	Berkshire Apartments
	$61,604,500
	$68,603,700
	$6,999,200

	Carolina Square 
	10,540,000
	97,260,700
	86,720,700

	AC Marriot (3 parcels merged for 2018)
	  1,591,300
	11,700,800
	10,109,500

	Greenfield Place
	  1,674,300
	  4,264,000
	2,589,700

	Total
	$75,410,100
	$181,829,200
	$106,419,100






 

